





Annie L. Scott Community Inductee

Annie L. Scott is being honored for significent contribution to the well being of the Point Pleasant Schools.

Annie moved to Point Pleasant 42 years ago from Paramus, NJ and has been involved in the community for almost as long. In the beginning she was a Boy Scout den mother, joined the Point Pleasant Presbyterian Church and became a Sunday school teacher.

When her sons, Paul and Mark, started through the Point Pleasant School system, Annie became a member of the Memorial Middle





School PTO and a founding member of the Point Pleasant High School Band Boosters, serving on the executive board. As her two younger children, Bette and David, started school, she became a founding member of the Nellie F. Bennett PTO, serving as president for two years and an active executive board member for seven years.

Annie became involved in the Point Pleasant Athletic Boosters donating her time and energy for 26 years, long after her children had graduated from the "Boro". While a member of the Boosters, she served as president and recording secretary. In 1995, Annie received the Point Pleasant Athletic Boosters "Gold Card" Life Membership Award.

The Point Pleasant Board of Education has employed Annie for 29 years, currently as secretary to the high school athletic supervisor. She has been an active member of the Point Pleasant Education Association (PPEA), serving as a member of the Executive Committee, Building Representative and Chairperson of the Pride Committee. She is also a representative for the PPEA to the Ocean County Council of Education. In 2000, Annie was selected Ocean County Support Staff Person of the Year. Annie also serves as a volunteer chaperone and worker for Project Graduation.

In her spare time Annie enjoys attending her grandchildren's football, baseball, lacrosse and softball games in addition to quilting, crafting and painting with her friends.